
 

Newsletter:      Tuesday 5th March 2019 
                              Week 6B Term 1 
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“The virtue is in the struggle not the prize” 

P&C Meetings 
 

Third Tuesday 

 each month  

@ 6.30pm 

CCS Staff Room 

CCS Calendar of Events -  Week 6B & 7A 

Tues 5th 
 Secondary North West Swimming 
 Aspire K-12 
 Kindergarten Best Start Parent Interviews 

Wed 6th 
 Year 11 RYDA Day 
 K-6 Sharing Culture Performance 
 Aspire K-12 

Thurs 7th  Disco 

Fri 8th  Year 11 & 12 Uni Showcase - Dubbo  

Tues 12th 
 Primary Rugby 7’s  
 Living History K-8 

Tues 12th -   
Thurs 14th 

 Year 11 Aspire - Dubbo 

Wed 13th 
 Years 11 & 12 Biology Day - Dubbo 
 Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Fri 15th 
 Secondary North West 15’s Touch 
 Primary Soccer & Cricket - Coonabarabran 

 

Annie Roberts 
 

Annie Roberts achieved the highest 
Australian Tertiary Admissions Rank for 
2018.  
 
Annie has worked consistently well over 
her years at Coolah Central and is 
thoroughly deserving of this achievement.  
As a result of her hard work and 
dedication Annie will now begin her 
tertiary studies at The University of New 
England studying K-6 Teaching and living on campus. She was also 
awarded the Three Rivers Academic Scholarship which will be a 
wonderful help for her embarking on her tertiary studies.  
 
Congratulations Annie and make the most of your next few years.  

CCS Year 12 DUX 

2018 





We are almost halfway through Term 1 and 
students are to be congratulated for their 
impressive start to the year. As I walk 
around the school students are in class, 
working co-operatively with their teachers, 
learning all that they can. 

 

This week is a very busy week with both Primary and 
Secondary students participating in North–West 
swimming on Monday and Tuesday. Interviews with 
selected K-2 parents are happening on Tuesday as part 
of the Got It! Program and on Wednesday an external 

presentation, “Sharing Culture” is coming to the school. 
The ASPIRE Team from the University of NSW is at the 
school on Tuesday and Wednesday and will be 
presenting to all students from Kindergarten to Year 12. 
On Thursday night we have the SRC Disco and on 
Friday Senior students are going to a careers Day in 
Mudgee. All of these fantastic opportunities would not 
be possible without the continued dedication and hard 
work from staff. 
 

As always I can be contacted at the school with any 
enquiries. 

Principal News with Mr Hughes    

Relieving Deputy Principal News with Ms Parrotta    

There’s a huge week ahead so this week I am going to use my space for reminders. 
 

Aspire University visit          K-12 – Tuesday and Wednesday 5th and 6th March  
             (in classrooms)  
 

Sharing Culture Performance    K- 8 – Wednesday 6th March (School Hall) 
 

RYDA Day Dubbo          Year 11 – Wednesday 6th March  
 

                    Disco              All years – Thursday 7th March 
        Infants 5pm-6pm 
        Primary 6pm – 7.30pm 
                Secondary 7.30pm – 9pm 
 

                    University Showcase Dubbo Years 11 and 12 – Friday 8th March  
 
Parent/Teacher interview booking sheets have gone out today, interviews will be held next Wednesday 
13th March. 
 

Have a great week. 

STUDY SKILLS TIP FOR MARCH: SETTING UP YOUR SPACE AT HOME 
 

The start of a year is a good time to reassess the space where you work at home. It is best to work in whatever 
space has the least amount of distractions. Here are some points to consider: 
 

1.Natural lighting is best, but if not possible then a good strong bulb in your room and a bright desk lamp is 
essential. What is the lighting like in your study area?  
 

2. Fresh air and oxygen to the brain helps keep you mentally alert. What is the ventilation and air quality like in 
your study area?  
 

3. Your work space sets the tone for the way you approach your study. Is your desk large enough? What is your 
working space or desk like? 
 

4. The chair you use should be comfortable (but not so comfy you fall asleep) and adjustable to reduce strain on 
your neck and shoulders. What is your chair like? 
 

5. When you are trying to memorise things, quiet is essential. No music (unless it is certain types of classical 
like baroque). How effectively can you keep your room quiet? 
 

6. Storage is essential to help you keep your notes organised and sorted. Shelves, a filing cabinet, drawers. 
What is the storage like in your room? 
 

7. It is important to keep your study area uncluttered and organised. A large pin board for notices and a 
calendar are useful. How organised is your study area? 
 
8. How many distractions do you have in your room? Computer, phone etc? It is always a good idea to switch 
off or remove distractions before you start work. If you have to use your laptop make a conscious effort to not 
use personal technology during times when you are doing schoolwork. How well do you cope with the 
distractions in your room?  
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K—6 News 
Some date clashes that can not be avoided  are as follows: 
 

Thursday 21st March - David Peachey and Russell Richardson Gala Day is on the 

same day as Moorambilla Workshops. Tuesday 26th March - School Photos are on 

the same day Primary Southern Zone Soccer. Unfortunately these events are 

organised by outside agencies and their schedules are set.  
 

A number of students are not eating lunch at lunchtime, most food has been 

consumed before lunch. Please pack some extra food to avoid hungry tummies after 

lunch. It is very difficult to maintain concentration on a hungry stomach. Extra fruit for 

“Sip and Crunch” would also be great as there are a number of children who are 

saying that they do not have any fruit to eat. 
 

Parent/Teacher Interviews will take place next Wednesday 13th February. Please 

return  interview request forms ASAP. Kindergarten parents will not need to attend 

these interviews as our interviews were held today. However if you were unable to 

attend today, please make an appointment to see Mrs Simmons next Wednesday. 

Thankyou to all parents who attended our Best Start interviews today. If we work 

together as a team, your children will ultimately benefit. 
 

Over the past few weeks, some students from Years 3-6 have been learning Rugby 

Union skills in preparation for the Coonabarabran Rugby 7’s competition on the 12th  

of March. This Thursday, March 7th, students from Years 5 and 6 who are part of the 

Rugby 7’s team, will be involved in a training session run by NSW Rugby Union. This 

will be from 1.30pm-3.00pm at the Bowen Oval. Students involved will need to bring 

a change of clothes and their mouth guards and head gear and they will walk over 

from school with Mrs O’Neill. 
 

Disco Time! This Thursday the SRC will be hosting their Term One disco, come 

along and dance the night away, catch up with your friends and help us raise some 

much needed funds for our Coolah Central School SRC. See advertisement for 

details.  

Our K-6 Assembly Award Winners 



 

K—6 News 
Homework and Assignments Due 

Kindergarten/ 
Year 1 

Homework 
Home reading 
Spelling 
 
 
 

Kindergarten 
 Homework– unit 4 
 Home Reading– please practise 

reader daily and return each day. 
 Sight words– please have a go at 

writing out these words each night. 
Year 1 
 Homework book– unit 5 
 Home Reading– please encourage 

your child to read each day for 
about 10 minutes (or more) 

 Spelling- please practise daily. 

Year 1/2 Homework Contract 
 
Spelling 
 
Home Readers 
 

Students are to complete homework contract 
4 this week. 
Students are to write their words out  each 
night. 
Students are to read each night and fill in 
their reading log.  
 
All homework is due back on Friday.  

Year 3 Spelling 
 
Homework 
Reading 
 
 
 

* Spelling sound this week is (d) duck, 
(dd) puddle. 
* Contract 5. 
* Please read every night and remember 
to complete you nightly Home Reading 
Log and return it when you have reached 
your milestone. 

Year 4 Homework 
 
Spelling: Please practice your 
words at home during the week. 
 
Reading:  Please return Home 
Reading Log when you have 
reached your milestone 

 Contract 6 Due Friday.  
Sound this week is  d) duck, (dd) puddle. 
 Please remember to read for 15-20 

minutes each night. 

Year 5/6O Homework 
Spelling words 
 
15-20 minutes of reading 
Year 5 Geography 

* Contract 5 
* Spelling focus ‘d’ as in ‘duck & ‘dd’ as 
in ‘paddle’ 
Daily 
Research task went home last Friday. This is 
due April 3rd. Any questions please feel free 
to contact Mrs O’Neill 

Year 5/6W Homework 
Spelling 
 
20 minutes reading 
Year 5 Geography 
 
 
Year 6 History 

* Contract 5 
* Spelling focus ‘d’ as in ‘duck & ‘dd’ as 
in ‘paddle’ 
Daily 
Research task went home last Friday. This is 
due April 3rd. Any questions please feel free 
to contact Mrs O’Neill. 
Please bring in pictures to help finish 
Australian  Identity collages.  

Learning & 
Support 

Homework 
Spelling words 
 
15-20 minutes of reading 

* Contract 5 
* Spelling focus ‘d’ as in ‘duck & ‘dd’ as 
in ‘paddle’ 
Daily 



Secondary Sport with Mrs Staniforth

Secondary PBL 

Raffle Winners 

Brendan Yr 10 - School Services 
Charlotte Yr 10 - School Services 

Jyeson Yr 7 - English 
Thomas  Yr 12 - HSIE 

Students receive a $5.00 voucher to spend at the  

School Canteen. 

Secondary  

Homework Centre 
 

The Secondary Homework Centre 

will be operating at the following 

times in the Computer Room. 
 

Mondays - 1.30pm to 2.00pm 

Tuesdays - 1.30pm to 2.00pm 

Wednesdays - 1.30pm to 2.00pm 

Thursdays - 3.00pm to 5.00pm 

 

Expressions of Interest 

Willow Tree  

Horse Sports 2019 
 

 

Willow Tree Horse Sports will be held on Friday 22nd 

March at the Quirindi Showgrounds.  Ages for this event 

are for students turning 8 this year through to Secondary. 

 

If you are interested please contact Mrs Kerrie 

McMaster at the school office on 63771101  

by Friday 8th March. 

2018 

Booroomi Magazine 
 

We have only 5 Booroomi 

Magazines left.  They are 

available at a cost of $30.   

 

Please contact Mrs Kerrie 

McMaster at the school 

office if you would like to 

purchase one. 

 Good luck to the following 

students swimming at Regionl 

Trials in Armidale today:  

 Fiora, Isabelle, Kane, Hallam, 

 Lachlan, Jyeson, Sophie, Will 

 and Caitlin. 

 

 Students bring swimmers for sport 

on Wednesday. 

 

 Touch trials will take place this 

week for students interested in 

trying to make North West teams. 

Please note Regional trials are in 

Inverell. 

School Photos 

 
Tuesday 26th March 

 

          Week 9 
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SECONDARY SCHOOL ASSESSMENT/ASSIGNMENTS 

Year 7 

 Maths – completion of class exercises 
 English  -  Weekly Homework Sheets (Due  Mondays) 
 Science Test  - Topic 1 Friday 8th March 
 Geography -  Landforms Task Due 18th March 

Year 8 
 History—Viking Shield Assessment (Due Week 10) 
 English - Novel study - Research Task (Due 3/5) & Newspaper article (Due 18/3) 
 Maths - Weekly Homework Booklet 

Year 9 

 Maths (Green) - Weekly Homework Booklet  
 English (Blue)  - Poetry Test Week 7  
 History– Slave or Convict Story Assessment Task Due  15/3 
 English (Green) - Poetry Activities 

Year 10 

 Maths (Green) - Weekly Homework Booklet  
 English (Blue)  - Poetry Test Week 7  
 English (Green) - Poetry Activities 
 Science - Topic Test (Due 8th April) 
 Geography -  Investigative Study Due 2nd April 

Year 11 

 Advanced English– ‘Reading to Write’ Assessment Task Due Wk 10 
 Maths– Complete class exercises 
 PDHPE—Assessment Task—Due 26th March 2019 
 Geography - SGP (ongoing; Final due 31st May) 

Year 12 

 All class work to be up-to-date 
 Modern History: Assessment Task Due: 25th March 2019 
 Modern History: Essay Due Friday Week 6  
 Advanced English: Creative Writing  
 PDHPE—ensuring class work up to date. 
 Geography -  Great Barrier Reef Case Study Due 21st March 

Can parents and guardians please check students diaries as there  
may be additional homework or teacher correspondence  
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Kindy ‘Pp’ Day 
 

P is for 
Picnic, Pyjamas 
& Pizza 
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